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     Friends of the Kotrotsios and Hionis families as well as esteemed dignitaries from the local Greek-American community gathered together on Saturday, Feb. 20 in the Garden Room of the Mendenhall Inn Restaurant to honor Mr. Ted  Spyropoulos, President of the World Council of Hellenes Abroad (SAE) in the U.S.A., who spoke on behalf of the Greek-American community—“…a vital part of the United States of America,” issuing a call to action.

     Although this reporter was unable to understand the Greek language, Mr. Spyropoulos essentially said this: Greeks, who “carry so much history on their back,” should work together for the improvement of this country as well as for Greece.

     That history is indeed tied to the United States, a country that at least 780,000 Greeks emigrated to during the 19th and 20th centuries and were united with during World War II.

     An open forum meeting was held that day for Hellenes from the tri-state area to meet and greet Mr. Spyropoulos at St. George Cathedral in Philadelphia in front of 40 presidents and members of Greek societies, and a luncheon. He also met many community members, among them doctors, the day prior upon invite by Dr. Elias Iliadis, Cooper University Hospital cardiologist and president of the Hellenic Medical Society (HMS) of Philadelphia, Inc. and Dr. Denis Hadjiliadis, a pulmonologist at the University of Pennsylvania Medical Center.

     Dr. Iliadis is also the program director for a series of discussions on disease and illness prevention, in conjunction with this year’s Hermes Expo International, from 2 p.m. to 6 p.m. on Sat., April 24 at the Tropicana in Atlantic City, NJ, while Dr. Hadjiliadis will be a speaker at the 3-credit hour CME symposium.

     Mr. Spyropoulos will also be a distinguished dignitary for the doctors’ event.

     Also at the Hermes Expo will be a day-long program Saturday with topics around energy, transportation, information technology, eco-tourism, agro-tourism, etc. as well as a two-day discussion led by speakers and experts as part of this year’s Green Symposium that will give audiences technical applications of the topics.

     One discussion, for instance, will teach businesses how to apply “sustainable” concepts in information technology to their promotion and marketing, among other things.

     “This [green] is more than a buzzword,” said Green Symposium chairman and Delaware state environmentalist Dimitri Dandolos. “Everybody’s using this word lately, but there is a lot of meaning to that word and how it applies to our daily lives, to organizations, to our society, to technology, and so on and so forth.”

     Young people from the community will not only be hosting the aforementioned discussion related to the Green Symposium, but will also play another important part in the Hermes Expo as they have done the last few years.

     The National Hellenic Student Association of America will have a conference and the SAE USA Youth will host its first networking job Saturday, according to President of Temple University’s Greek American Student Association Aphrodite Kotrotsios.  This “Career Fair Forum” will continue Sunday.

      “The youth play an important role in what we’re doing in our communities,” said host Paul Kotrotsios He went on to add that it’s to the benefit of the Greek-American community to set clear goals and get organized.

     And that’s what the Hermes Expo is mainly about: the promotion of Hellenism, and, as George C. Horiates, Esq., pointed out, support of Greek-Americans such as US Congressman Zach Space (D-OH), whose paternal grandfather emigrated from Greece, or Sen. Louis Raptakis (D-RI), whose father and mother were born on the Greek island of Andros, and who is the state’s first Greek-American senator.
     In the spirit of uniting and supporting Greek-Americans, Lieutenant Gov. Horiates (AHEPA-District 5), who also heads the Federation of Hellenic Societies of Philadelphia and Delaware Valley, informed guests of a fundraiser for US Congressman Space at the Hermes Expo in Atlantic City, NJ. According to Paul Kotrotsios, Horiates is trying to establish a parade in Philadelphia.

     “Now I know some people are saying, ‘Hey, we don’t need a parade, we don’t need this, we don’t need that; we need to have a good time, etc.’” said Mr. Kotrotsios, “but the thing….that we do need to heed the flame proudly, under any cost.”

     And speaking of costs, GBAC of Greater Philadelphia chairman Christos Christakis, PE, announced that investors taking advantage of financial opportunities locally and in Greece, but in this area in particular, have the “rare” opportunity to invest in a California-based company that’s going to run and manage four Irish pubs.

     Although returns are guaranteed to be 12 to 25 or 30 percent, “[t]here’s no such thing as a guarantee…but they’re backed up with real estate,” Mr. Christakis said, adding that supporting this (and other) business venture(s) undertaken by those like Mr. Kotrotsios is supporting Hellenism, too, as is supporting local businesses in the community.

     Shares go in excess of $150 to $200,000.

     Details will be forthcoming in the next 2 to 3 weeks.

     Mr. Kotorotsios also announced that Greek solar-cell maker HelioSphera from Tripoli recently obtained—about 3 months ago—a $500 million contract to build solar-powered panels in Philadelphia’s Navy Yard.

     Then, in addition to financial costs there is the human cost. The cost of casualties in war.

     “The Sword of Zues: The Hidden Story of How Greece Shaped World War II” is a book that will detail just that at the time of its scheduled release in summer 2010, which is in recognition of the 70th anniversary of Greece’s resistance against the Mussolini-Hitler Axis. The book is to be followed by a full-length feature movie, picture book for children, and documentary for use in schools.

     “[I]t will set the record straight on Greece’s phenomenal contribution and sacrifice in the second [world] war,” industrialist and Senior Advisor for Technology Enterprise Development to the President of Johns Hopkins University Ares Melissaratos said. “Of all the nations in Europe, Greece lost 3 times more of its population than any other country,” or 10 ½ percent of it’s population at that time—a previously unreported fact, according to Mr. Melissaratos.

     These are uniquely Greek issues. If those in the community don’t support them, then who will?

     “[Greeks] are a very hard-working community,” Mr. Spyropoulos said to this reporter. “They love this country [and] the country they came from.”

      Those are words Greek-Americans should not forget as they work to promote Hellenism both in the U.S. and abroad.

     “[A]ll the people—Hellenes and non-Hellenes, and, in particular, Hellenes” should “support Greek issues,” Mr. Kotrotsios said. 

      Alex Hionis, who has owned the Mendenhall Inn for about 35 years with wife, Dora, hosted the banquet as well. Ms. Hionis also was the hostess.

     For more information, please visit www.HermesExpo.com. 

